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Epsom  and  Ewell  was  the  first  Conservative  free
Council
Dear Editor,

I refer to your article on the May local elections headed “First Surrey Borough with no Conservative Councillors” and which
includes the comment that “The result makes it [Woking] the first council in Surrey not to have a single Conservative
councillor.”  However, that is certainly not the case.

From 1937, when the Borough of Epsom and Ewell was created, and until 2003 (66 years), the Conservative Party was only
represented on the Borough Council twice (and by a very small number of councillors).  Since 2003 the Conservative Party has
maintained a constant presence, but never larger than four in number and it is currently languishing at two.

Whilst I don’t wish to diminish the historical importance of the Conservative Party’s demise in Woking, they have had to face
regular failures at the ballot box in Epsom and Ewell ever since George VI became King.

Yours faithfully,

Eber Kington

Residents Association County Councillor Ewell Court, Auriol and Cuddington

[Mr Kington is an Honorary Alderman of the Borough of Epsom and Ewell and served as Borough Councillor for many years.]
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